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a note from EDMARC

It would be an understatement to
say we live in challenging times.
The past 2 % years have changed
us collectively. However, they

B also allowed us to see what we are
®| capable of, both as an organization
and as a community.

) The Hampton Roads community
has always been so generous and
this year you all showed up in big
ways for Edmarc. Thanks to our
incredible volunteers, staff, and donors, we were
able to make 2022 feel more normal and create
memorable events for our families.

We also announced in July that we are expanding to
Williamsburg, Gloucester, Mathews and surrounding
counties by early 2023. It has been our vision that
every child and family in need has access to pediatric
hospice services and palliative care. We had to place
our $2 million campaign on hold during the pandemic,
but for the past year, we have been busy with our “The
Next Chapter” capital campaign and have raised over
93 percent of the $2 million goal. In addition to the
money we raised, we received a $2 million grant from
the state that will assist with the expansion. We have
started hiring staff and have an office located in the
Langley Federal Credit Union building in New Town.
Now that we are expanding further into the Peninsula
and Middle Peninsula that vision is becoming a reality.

We extend our deepest appreciation for the
outpouring and continued support we received

over the past few years and look toward 2023 with
excitement. Most of all, thank you for providing hope
for the journey to those who need it most.

Well wishes to you,
L.

Debbie Stitzer-Brame
Executive Director, Edmarc

EDMARC WAS A
CARING HAND WHEN
WE MOST NEEDED ONE

Our journey as an Edmarc family began in 2019 thanks
to our funny, strong, energetic now 3-year-old son,
Ezra. He was born prematurely and spent his first
month in the NICU. We struggled to figure out why he
wasn’t gaining weight until a wonderful nurse found an
undetected cleft in his soft palate. The surgery to
repair the cleft was scheduled for December but had
to be put on hold because Ezra was diagnosed with
stage 4, intermediate-risk Neuroblastoma in
November. Ezra began y
treatment immediately at
CHKD and we started
traveling from Gloucester
to Norfolk multiple times a
week. That was when Ezra’s
oncologist, Dr. Pegram,
recommended Edmarc to
help keep Ezra at home as
much as possible between
rounds of chemotherapy.

Edmarc was amazing for our family! Ezra’s nurse,
Jennifer, came to Gloucester from Suffolk weekly to
change his central line dressing. We also had Jennifer
and Rob give Ezra his Neulasta shots after each round
of chemotherapy because neither my husband nor |
could give him a shot in his own home.

While routine care was needed and much appreciated,
the best thing about Edmarc was the feeling of safety
from knowing they were a phone call away. One time
when | let Ezra play with Jell-O in an effort to let him
do a normal 9-month-old activity, | had to call Jennifer
to come out to change Ezra’s dressing when it seeped
underneath despite the 3 bibs he had on. Another
time she came out because while snuggling together
his dressing melted from the body heat and his central
line was hanging out. Both calls were met with a much-
appreciated sense of humor and a total willingness to
come right out to help! There was also the time | had
let him play in sidewalk paint after his port was in place.



| had to text Jennifer on her way for a routine check to
warn her that despite having a bath, he was still blue
from paint not from having trouble breathing! Again,
we were met with understanding and a fantastic sense
of humor.

Edmarc was also there for arguably one of the scariest
moments of Ezra’s journey. On his first birthday, he
woke up in respiratory distress. Nurse Laurie was able
to get to our home to assess him sooner than his
pediatrician would have been able to see him. | know
she must have dropped just about everything to be
here so quickly! Ezra didn’t have a strong immune
system and had picked up two different head colds. He
spent 2-days in the PICU on oxygen and was able to
come home shortly before the whole world closed
due to COVID. Even after the pandemic was in full
swing, Jennifer and Rob came out whenever they were
needed. That was a huge relief for us considering we
had a medically complex and immune-compromised
child during a worldwide health crisis. Knowing that we
would not have to take him out unless it was absolutely
necessary was very reassuring!

Edmarc also made sure Ezra was able to see Santa for
his first and second Christmases! Ezra was only
9-months old when Santa came to see him in his own
living room. Ezra was instantly in love with Santa and
that love continued when Edmarc created a way for
our kiddos to see Santa even with a pandemic! Abbey,
our social worker has also taken amazing care of our
family. She checked in regularly, making sure that we
had holiday meals and extra food when we could not
go grocery shopping for multiple reasons. She also
helped make sure that Ezra had presents from Santa
for both Christmases he was in treatment!

Ezra completed treatment in October 2020 and has
been cancer free for 2 years. When he was discharged
from Edmarc, Abbey and Jennifer came to visit one
more time. We all enjoyed watching him run in the
yard, swing, and climb as a healthy kiddo. It was
wonderful! Thanks to Edmarc we were taken care of
medically and personally in so many ways during Ezra’s
treatment and they will always hold a special place in
our hearts!
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Edmarc Board of Directors

Officers
Blake Boykin, President
David A. Pritchett, Treasurer; Foundation Trustee
Charity A. Volman, Vice President
Jonathan Arena, Secretary
Kelly McCann, Immediate Past President
Debbie Stitzer-Brame, Executive Director

Directors
Amie Baty
Teresa “Tess” Bilyeu, MSN, RN, NPD-BC
Susan Blake
Jerome Fowlkes
Cyrus Heydarian, MD
Allen & Joan Hogge, Emeritus Thanks to the generosity of our donors and a
Morton “Nemo” Larmore
Melissa Mark, MD

commitment from Edmarc volunteers we are proud

Linda Minnix to share that we stuffed backpacks for approximately
Mary Morgan 100 kids this year through our Back-to-School drive.
Ralph Northam, MD, Emeritus Edmarc strives to help lighten the load for our families
Kathy O’Connor ,
Linda Pegram, MD in whatever way we can. When we have donors step up
Maryanne Persons and provide school supplies for our families, it means
Elizabeth “Betsy” Roberts that caregivers don’t have to navigate school supply
Edmarc Foundation Board shopping with a sick child. A small mountain of school
Amie Baty, Chairman supplies grew steadily by the end of summer. A big
Robert Cowling :
Bevitel B Kanaraonis i, thank you to all those who donated school supplies,
Morton “Nemo” Larmore including Dominion Energy and Vitesco Technologies!
David A. Pritchett - We couldn’t have made the Back-to-School drive
Debbie Stitzer-Brame, Executive Director of ible thi ith derful vol
Edmarc & Secretary possible tnis year without our wonderful volunteers

who sorted and organized the donations, those who
stuffed the backpacks, and those who delivered them
to the families. We're in the business of improving

Edmarc Staff

Laura Abbitt - Patient Care Coordinator

Abigail Gellene-Beaudoin - Medical Social Worker i o
Teresa Black - Patient Care Coordinator lives — and this is one way we can do that. We hope to
Rebekah Carcamo - Patient Care Coordinator continue this drive for many years to come.
Adelaide Clemens-Cooke - Development Associate =
Amanda Dean - Patient Care Coordinator

Valeta Donnell - Bereavement Program Director

Rob Ericson - Patient Care Coordinator

Megan Gillispie - Community Resource Coordinator
Cyrus Heydarian, MD - Medical Director

Mary Helen Hilton - Director of Development

Dorothy Jenson - Assistant Director

Amy Arditi Kuzemka - Marketing Development Manager
Maggie Lewis - Medical Records Clerk/Receptionist
Melissa Mark, MD - Medical Director

Linda Pegram, MD - Medical Director

Beverly Spivey — Director of Clinical Services Dominion Energy and Vitesco Technologies were
ngorah L. Stl'tzer—Brame - Execut'lve Director the 2 largest donor organizations; we supplied
Brittney C. Twisdale - Medical Social Worker backpacks f 100 kid d had
Jennifer Webb - Patient Care Coordinator ackpacks tor approx Ids, and we had ap-

proximately 15 volunteers who helped us put
everything together and deliver the backpacks.



CAMP MAGIC 2022

Edmarc was excited to host Camp MAGIC (My Active
Grieving Instills Courage), our annual family
bereavement camp, for the first time since 2019.
Camp MAGIC provides a weekend for families to
come together to commemorate their loved ones and
share their memories and experiences with one
another. This year 8 families joined us at Triple R Ranch
in Chesapeake, Virginia.

Edmarc families were able to participate in various
therapeutic actives such as horseback riding, memory
crafts, and support group sessions for the entire
family.

We are extremely thankful for our Camp MAGIC
sponsor, Violet Greco Foundation and all the

volunteers and donors that make this weekend a
reality. A final thank you to Triple R Ranch for once
again allowing us to host camp on their property and
make use of the many wonderful outdoor activities
they offer. Without this help and support we would not
be able to provide and capture the amazing
experiences that Camp MAGIC provides.

Our hope is that Camp
MAGIC will continue to be a
place where families can
laugh, cry, play, honor the
memory of the person who
died, while getting a break
from the grief that often
weighs them down. At camp,
they learn they are not alone.
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with love,
we remember

NOAH M. (2/15/00-5/26/22)

Noah was an incredible young man who fought

a long, courageous battle with his illness, never
letting it damper his spirit. Noah had a great sense
of humor and a smile that could brighten any day.
He loved spending time with his family, watching his
beloved Chicago Cubs, a good joke, music, and trips
to Disney. Noah had a zest for life that was matched
by few and will be held dear in the hearts of
numerous family and friends, especially his parents,
Cynthia & Keith, sister & brother-in-law, Tristan &
Chris, niece, Kinlee, and nephew, Jace.

JIMMY J. (12/25/06-6/15/22)

Jimmy was truly one of a kind. He was smart,
thoughtful, and witty. He fought a very difficult battle
with grace, determination, and strength. He loved
electronics and even built his own gaming computer!
He was brilliant. Everyone who met him now has a
cherished “Jimmy story,” and will forever feel lucky to
have had to honor to know him. He will be tenderly
missed by his parents; Yunkai and Hua Zhen, as well as
a host of other loving family and friends.

RUACH “RU” F. (6/17/22-6/17/22)

Little Ru was a very sweet baby girl who brightened
and touched the lives of her family and all those
around her. Though her time here was far too short,
she was loved immensely by her family. Left to
cherish her sweet memory are her parents, Mary &
Freddie, Big Brother, Ellis, Dog, Kiki, and numerous
family and friends.

EVAN T. (9/25/15-6/23/22)

Evan was an amazing young man who was adored by
all those who had the privilege to know him. He was
rarely seen without a smile on his face, no matter
what the day brought. Evan fought a courageous
battle with cancer, but he never let it hold him back.
He loved spending time with his family & friends
and brightened the lives of all those in his presence.
Left to cherish his memory are his parents, Julia &
Jim, sister, Brooke, brothers, James & Emerson, and
numerous family and friends.

LUCAS T. (1/11/19-6/24/22)

Lucas, the little Jedi, was a little spot of Tatooine
sunshine, who was happy and loving, and the
embodiment of courage. It was obvious that he had
The Force within him from birth, and fought his fight
with a smile on his face. He was so beloved by his
hospital family (who he couldn’t seem to be away from
for long), and everyone who met him was undoubtedly
and immediately enamored with his sweet little face.
He was the toughest, sweetest, and littlest Jedi. He
will be remembered forever by his parents; Mary and
Eugene, as well as many other family and friends who
will carry his memory in their hearts.

BRENDAN B. (9/6/22-9/6/22)

Brendan was a very special baby boy who touched
the lives of so many. Though his time here was far
too short, he is adored by all who had the privilege
to meet him. Little Brendan will be greatly missed
and lovingly remembered by his parents, Sara &
Brad, Big Sisters, Caroline & Rosaline, Big Brother,
Bradley, Jr., as well as numerous other family and
friends.



JAFFAY. (12/25/06-7/23/22)

There are few words that can describe how amazing
Jaffa was. Jaffa was a strong and courageous young
lady who never complained. She lived her life so

full of love and happiness and embraced every day.
Jaffa loved spending time with her family, attending
church, and collecting American Girl dolls. Jaffa’s
Christian faith was very important to her; and she
never wavered in her beliefs, even in the hardest

of times. Known as an old soul, she taught many

of us some very valuable lessons. Jaffa is lovingly
remembered by her parents, Tim & Candice,
Brothers, Ty, Bo, & Asher, Sister, Rapha, and
numerous other family members and friends.

INDIGO 1. (5/4/22-9/18/22)

Indigo was an incredible baby girl who possessed

so much strength during her fight. Beautiful and
courageous, she touched the lives of so many.
Though Indigo was unable to say what she felt with
words, she said mounds with her face and most of
all her heart. She will be greatly missed and lovingly
remembered by her parents, Katie & Matt, big sister,
Zoey, and countless other family and friends.

BRADY K. (10/17/08-9/26/22)

A young man with an infectious giggle and smile:
THAT was Brady. He never ceased to bring joy to all
who crossed his path through his glittery personality,
love of straws, or infatuation with a good car wash.
He was kind, loving, and fiercely independent.

We will miss him. He will be forever adored by his
parents; Darby, Brian, and Jeffrey, as well as many
family and friends who will remember him always.

JUDAH 0. (9/29/22-10/1/22)

Sweet little Judah was a beloved little boy even
before he was born. He never knew anything but

love and comfort, and he soaked up every bit of the
snuggles he got from his parents, siblings, and loved
ones. He was strong and fought as long as he was able.
He will always be a cherished member of his family,
and will be forever loved by his parents, Debra and
Demetrius; big sister, Khamira; and big brother, Elliot.

AUGUST A. (1/29/22-10/24/22)

August was a sweet baby boy who brightened the
lives of his family and all who had the privilege to
know him. August, courageous and strong, fought
his iliness fiercely. He was truly a blessing and was
adored by all those around him. August will be
lovingly remembered by his parents, Lagesha &
Vaughn, his big brother, Vaughn, Jr., his big sisters,
Faith & Nijah, and numerous other family and friends.

CAMPBELL W. (1/27/07-10/28/22)

Campbell was a bright and shining light. It was
evident in the briefest of interactions with her

that she was witty, charming, and lovely inside and
out. She enjoyed constructing LEGO worlds, and
creating beautiful artwork. She was so creative and
clever. The pure adoration she had for her family and
friends extended to her furry family members and
namely, her Wish puppy Rory who always brought a
smile to her face. Campbell was, and will continue to
be cherished by her loving parents, Susie and Jeff;
her big brother, Carter; and countless other loved
ones who were lucky to know her.

MARGOT V. (10/9/22-10/31/22)

Margot was a strong, beautiful baby girl with a
special place in the hearts of many. She loved to
spend time with her Mom & Dad and wear the
most stylish of bows in her gorgeous red hair. Little
Margot touched the lives of so many in her short
time here and was loved immensely. She will be
greatly missed and lovingly remembered by her
parents, Meghan & Zach, fierce protector & dog,
Gatsby, and numerous other family and friends.

N E—— R
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""GRATEFUL (o]} GOLF
TURNOUT

Edmarc’s 26th Annual Golf Classic raised over
$65,000! Cooler temperatures, as well as some
torrential rain, graced our golfers as they putted
their way through the greens. Afterward, a luau was

held where participants enjoyed live music from Mike
Proffitt and Dana Silvercloud, a delicious buffet and
beverages, and bid on silent auction items.

We’'re so grateful to all of our sponsors, golfers,
volunteers, and the staff at Cedar Point Club who
made this day such a success. Because of your efforts,
kids can continue to receive care in their home, and
families facing pediatric illness and loss can continue
to receive the support they need.

We'd also like to give a special thank you to the
Edmarc families who came and shared their stories
from the heart illustrating the impact Edmarc has on
so many lives. A great reminder as to why this day is so
important!



FREEDOM BOAT CLUT#

Presenting Sponsor:
One Hour Heating & Air
Conditioning

Premier Sponsors:

Abbey Road Pub & Restaurant
Steve and Dorne Eastwood
JMT

Nissan of Elizabeth City

Partner Sponsors:
ColonialWebb

First Team

LifeNet Health

Petters Family Foundation
Q.E.D Systems, Inc.
Sentara

Scoreboard Sponsors:

Persons Orthopaedic
Sports Medicine

Roanoke Cement Company

Golf Cart Sponsors:

ATCO Hauling

Bud Brame

Branscome Incorporated

Cameron Micronutrients

Cox Communications

H&E Equipment Services

Joan and Allen Hogge,
Remembering Marcus

Hurricane Fence Co

J.C. Driskill Electrical Contractor

Link-Belt Mid-Atlantic

Q.E.D Systems, Inc.

Luau Sponsors:
ColonialWebb

John and Emma House
Q.E.D Systems, Inc.

Corporate Tent Sponsors:
Freedom Boat Club
Modeb5

Lunch Sponsors:

Big Ugly Brewing

Paradise Ocean Club
Reaver Beach Brewing Co.
White Tail Trucking

Tee Sponsors:

Jennifer and Blake Boykin
Branscome Incorporated
The Coffee Shoppe
ColonialWebb

C.W. Brinkley

Drivers Contractors Inc.
Hudgins Contracting Corp.
Tammy Perry

Richmond Primoid
Debbie Stitzer-Brame
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YORKTOWN ROTARY WEEKEND

The Yorktown Rotary annually hosts and sponsors the Yorktown Rotary
Weekend, an incredible event that allows families the opportunity to attend
a mini vacation in the Yorktown area with fun-filled activities planned
throughout the weekend. Unfortunately, it had been canceled the last two
years due to the pandemic but made a comeback in 2022! One special
Edmarc family spent Father’s Day Weekend, June 1/-19, enjoying all that
Yorktown has to offer. They kicked off the weekend with a meet-and-greet
picnic on Friday evening. The family spent the weekend at a beautiful
house provided by Yorktown Rotary, large enough for the whole family to
stay together. On Saturday, activities included a family fishing trip and an
evening designed to give the parents some one-on-one time. While the
parents went out to a nice dinner at a local restaurant, the kids enjoyed a
trip to Play A Round Family Fun Center where they played laser tag, mini
golf, video games, and ate lots of pizza. On Sunday morning they had a
lovely breakfast before heading home. The
entire weekend is made possible by the
generosity of Yorktown Rotary and is a treat
for everyone who attends. A huge thank
you to the Yorktown Rotary, for once again
providing a very memorable weekend for
our Edmarc families.




MAKING SUMMER MEMORIES

This summer we were able to make some fun memories
with our families not once but twice. Thanks to so many
wonderful donors and volunteers we were able to hold
two separate events that brought people together for
fun, sun, and smiles.

The first summer picnic took place on June 5 at The
Mariners’ Museum who graciously donated space for
us and was hosted by the Oyster Point Rotary Club.
The club came out in a big way by providing everything
we needed for a successful event including food,
games, giveaways and volunteers. Families enjoyed
activities in the outdoor courtyard and welcomed the
chance to be inside the museum as well. The Rotary
Club of Oyster Point has been supporting Edmarc for

19 years, and this year’s summer picnic was just another
example of how their members go above and beyond
to provide great experiences for our families.

Then on August 21, we were able to enjoy more
summer fun with a pool party. Thanks to the Taylor
Bend YMCA who donated their pool and accessible
splash pad, our families, no matter their limitations,
were able to enjoy time in the water. This was the
second year in a row they donated the space to us, and
it has been a huge hit with the families who attend.
Thanks to the Kiwanis Club of Norfolk for sponsoring
all the food and activities that make it possible for so
many memories to be made.
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In HONOR of Edmarc gratefully acknowledges the outpouring of

12

support in honor of family members and friends.
May 1,2022 - September 30, 2022

IN HONOR OF
CAMMIE & DAN
ARMSTRONG

CHRIS BARTLETT

SHIRLEY BRAY

MARISSA BURTON

BILL CALFEE

ARIANNA COLBERT

MR. PRESTON COLBERT
DR. DARRELL COLEY
JAYDEN COOL

ROSALIND CUTCHINS
CLARA AND KEN CRUMBLY
JEROLENE CRUSENBERRY
MRS. TEDDY DEVERO
DEBORAH J. DEXTER

EDMARC STAFF AND
VOLUNTEERS

MARSHALL FLEMING

RUACH “RU” AVONLEA
FLETCHER

EZRA FREEMAN
ABBEY GELLENE-BEAUDOIN
ROSE GILBREATH

DERRICK HALL
JAYDEN HALL
JOSIAH HALL

KIANA HALL

DR. H CELESTE HEATH
CATHY HEISE

ISAAC HERSHBERGER
COLBIE HOFFHEIMER

JOANNA AND LARRY
HOFFHEIMER

SAM HOFFHEIMER
ALLEN HOGGE

MS. BERNADETTE HOGGE
JOAN HOGGE

JOAN & ALLEN HOGGE
KELLY HOGGE

DAVID AND MANDY
JERNIGAN

MARSHA KELLER
MRS. PEGGY PAGE

DR. JEFFREY PERSONS
SONNY MCRAE

MARY NOYES

MRS. PAT ROBERTS
ROSE RYAN
JOHN SANDERL

FROM

Harry and Vivian Christie
Jeanne S. Bartlett

Joan and Allen Hogge
Sara S. Burton

Sharon C. Sutton

Sara S. Burton

Sara S. Burton

Sara S. Burton

Maria Angela Austria
Ted and Dottie Kramer
Joan and Allen Hogge
Wesley and Nancy King
Sara S. Burton

Stephen and Deborah Dexter

Stephen and Betsy Mitchell
Powell Valley National Bank

Arthur and Phyllis Canupp
Karen Fletcher
Charlotte Freeman
Sharon Sutton
Christine Brock

Jane and Duane Miller
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Anne Eastes

Sara S. Burton

Paul and Sylvia Dilgard
Joan and Allen Hogge

Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan and Allen Hogge
Joan Hogge

Joan and Allen Hogge
Allen Hogge

Ken and Clara Crumbly
Joan and Allen Hogge

Sharon Sutton

Sara S. Burton

William and Catherine Stone
Allan and Harriet Reynolds
Paul McRae

Harry and Nicki Felton
Max Noyes

Mary Thomas

Sara S. Burton

Sara S. Burton

John and Janet Lorts

JOHN AND PATTI SANDERL
(IN MEMORY OF LANDON)

BAILEY SHEA
ERIKA SMITH

SERAPHINA & ARROW
SMITH

MRS. ANNE SQUIRE
MOLLY SQUIRE
DR. ROBERT H. SQUIRE

LANDON STANLEY AND
CAMERON MCGUIRE

MILLS W. STAYLOR JR.
DEBBIE STITZER-BRAME
SHARON C. SUTTON
HOWARD TABOR

NATALIE JEAN TALCOTT
ERIN C. TURNER

MRS. MARGARET TURNER
MARION SMITH WILLIAMS

Sheridan & Janice Barber
Sandra Dony

Ruth Elliott

Lynn Garrett

Kim Koehler

Katherine Lehman
John and Janet Lorts
Claudia Luehrs

Shirley McDaniel
Charlotte Newsom
Deborah & John Noon
Stephanie Pagano
Steven Pagano

Heidi Salway

Michael Sanderl
Nancy Wilson
Anonymous

Sara S. Burton

Erica McCarthy
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton
Sara S. Burton

Anonymous

Jason Beard

Siddharth and Priyanka Bhende
Rebecca Brodney

Joseph Fowler

Layla Gray

Lily Hsu

Bobbie and Michael McGuire
Jaimie Noll

Keri Rohlfs

Edward and Kenya Carr

The Benard Family

Anne S Williamson

Bobbie Tabor

Noel and Nancy Talcott

Sara S. Burton

Joan and Allen Hogge

Jack and Diane Dotson



In MEMORY of Edmarc gratefully acknowledges the outpouring

of support in memory of family members and friends.
May 1,2022 - September 30, 2022

IN MEMORY OF
TAYLOR ADKINS

RAYMOND BARGER
MADELINE MARIE BARNES
SARAH T. BENSON

JAMES BOLLING
STAN BORODEN
MRS. ELLEN B. BOVEE

HARRISON BRAUER

FATHER CHARLES L.
BREINDEL

BARBARA BRENNAN
MARY CARPER
KAREN J. CHIPOK
DR. ALI CHOUDHURY
CALEB CHOWNING
MR. AND MRS. JOHN
B.CIBULA
ALISA CONNOLLY
CASSIE COOKE

JAYDEN COOL

EDITH COPELAND
MARIA A. COX
ZACHARY CUTCHINS
BRANCH H. DANIELS, JR.
RICHARD DIGNARD
SKYE MERI ESSON

DONALD EVANS
RUACH “RU” AVONLEA
FLETCHER

SAM G. FRAZIER IlI
CHARLES FRIBOURG

FROM

Anonymous

Keith and Paula Adkins
Kimberly Freeborough
Deborah Harris

Bill Jackson

Lori Jeltema

Linda Kowles

Amy and Yves Lugand
Donna Scherrer
Stephanie E White

Sam and Denise Harvey
Anonymous

Frances Benson

Lucy M. Oliver

Gerard and Diana Laing
Dawn D. Boroden
George Bovee

Robert and Barbara Head
Karen Holloway

George and Cheryl Hummer
Kevin Brennan

Sharon Sutton

Ellis and Klara James

Harold P. Heafner Jr.

William A. Blake |l

Grace Cibula

Robert and Dorene Connolly
Ted and Becky Clemens
Kevin and Addi Cooke
Laverne Campana

William Copeland Jr.
Stephen and Rose Hackney
Ted and Dottie Kramer
Fran Taylor

Joyce Dignard

Ryan and Tracy Cullinan
Melanie Long

Nancy Perry

Jennifer Schley Johnson
Lindsay Usher

John Evans

Emily Battin

Michael and Lynda Benedict
Bruce and Joan Berlin
Frank and Sarah Bradley
Mark and Rhonda Byrd
Amanda Decipulo
Margaret Ettel

Michael Fortuna

Susan Freese

Howard Gordon

Carl L Hardee

Karen Wagner Kate Swierski
Megahn Kramer

Annie Plummer

Rose Mary Rakowski

Dawn McKenzie

JOANNE GUY

REID HARGRAVE
KENNETH HARRELL
ARASY HOGGE
MARCUS HOGGE

KARLIJO HOLWEGER
DEEDEE HORNE

BETTY WHITE HOWARD

MATTHEW HUFF

BETSY HUGYA
ADELAIDE IULIANO
JEREMIAH JARRETT
GRACE JARVIS
SIERRA JENKINS
VIVIAN JEWELL

MS. MAIR KALENDAK
BRADY MATHEW KEEP

ELLEN OAST KEETER
JOHN DAVE KETTYLE

GABRIEL BENJAMIN
KOWALSKI

ALF J. MAPP 11
MS. SYDNEY MATHER

BARBARA GALLUP
MCGRADY

LAURA MCKINLEY

THEODORE JOHN GILLISPIE Maryann Kettyle

Gerard and Diana Laing
Herb and Mary Hargrave
Lavern Harrell

Sam and Denise Harvey
Joan and Allen Hogge
Aleksandar Rajkovic
Larry and Carol Holweger
Connie and Clyde McFarland
Margaret S Ange
Jacquelin F. Edwards
Wesley and Nancy King
Catherine Koehm
Gordon Saunders
Charlotte Stoughton
Michael and Danielle Huff
Carol Quinn

Steven Bowyer

Elizabeth Smith

Richard Cotter

Sharon Sutton

Pamela J. Jenkins

Eva Wolf

Gordon L. Lader Jr.

Karen Bastone

Mary and Roger Burrows
Denny & Megan Hartlove
Thomas Major

Tracie Nichole Sims

WR Systems

Travis Wade

Judy Walker

Kerri Whitley

Rebecca Whitley

Michael Wilco

Kenny Keeter

Maryann Kettyle

David and Judy Parker
Fran Taylor
Benjamin and Tara Mather

Thomas and Karen Allen
Hunter Applewhite
Donna Ballard

Vivienne Bannerman

Empire Distributors of
North Carolina, Inc.

William & Crystal Fuller
David Fussell, Jr.

Jeannie Groome

Marjorie Mayfield Jackson
Michael A. Kahn Family Foundation
Peter and Nicole Murray
Raymond Norton

Catherine Schaum

The Wilmington District
Harryet H. Wallace-Boulster
William Lewis Witt

Nelson Wixson

Edith M. Wood

Karen McKinley

CARSON SHEA MORRISETTE Lauren Wilson

e [
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NOAH HARLAND
SHAW MOSLEY

JUNE MYERS
EDDIE NAGEL

DONALD “DONNIE” NOHA

JENNA NOHA AND
MIKE NOHA

JENNA, MIKE, SALLY, AND
DON NOHA

SARA JANE “SALLY” NOHA

SALLY & DONALD NOHA

MARY KEMPER PAGE

LEON PENN
WAYLAND T. POND 11

Anonymous
Carolyn Bass
Foster J. Bolton
Marjorie Cullen

Deep Creek United
Methodist Church

Susan Delaney

Elizabeth Wallace Johnson
Debbie Williams

Gregg and Gloria Olson
Douglas and Patricia Hankins
Bobby and Pamela Martin
Billy and Ruth Nagle
Anonymous

Anonymous

John Buddenhagen

Ben Hicks

Renee Hunt

Christine Murray

Anita Smith

Bruce & Christine Snyder
David Vanderwerf

Joseph Noha
The Stanley Blaxton Foundation

Joseph Noha
Anonymous

John Buddenhagen

Lisa Delphia

Bruce & Christine Snyder
Rhonda Carlsen

Joseph Noha

Vickie and Danny Wilson
Laura Bellows

Roy Winkel

Sara S. Burton

Allen and Erica Perrel

NEW EDMARC STAFF

MRS. PAT ORGAIN
BEVERLY S. OUTLAW
MASON PAUL RHODES
MRS. DOT RICHARDSON
VIOLET ROENKER
LANDON SANDERL

KIMBERLY SAVAGE
DEBORAH ANN SEIFERT

BRITTANY SEWELL
MICHAEL SHOTTER
DENISE SIVERTSON
KENNY SLOANE
CARLITA SPEAKE
BRYAN SPINLER
GOLDIE STEWART
AARON JOSEPH SULT
ALBERT J. TAYLOR, JR.

LUCAS TAYLOR
DOTTHOMAS
EVAN TREDEAU

ANNA WATT-MORSE
MICHELLE LYNN WILSON
DEBBIE YANCEY

Gil and Charlotte Minor
Rose Mary Rakowski
Cindy Harris

George Richardson
Brian Burkhart

Timothy and Amanda Harding
Jillian Taylor

Clifton Savage
Anonymous
Anonymous

Marsha Barnes

David Buchanan
Victoria Coleman

Lara Deni

Kristen Essex

Sherry Marmon
SK'Monahan

Kimberly Ryder

Pamela J. Jenkins

Ann Shotter

Barbara Sivertson

Fran Taylor

Derek Kahn

Clarence A Spinler
Curtis and Diane McKenzie
Joseph C. Sult

Lawrence and Katherine Bryant
Fran Taylor

Jennifer Edwards

Sonya Jimerson

Fran Taylor

Elaine Kitchen

Dorothy E. Snipes

Helen & Ned Williams
Joan and Allen Hogge
Lisa A. Wilson

Donald and Ruth Barrett

Joining the Edmarc team

is nurse, Amanda Dean.
Amanda is a native Texan
and recently relocated

to Norfolk for this new
opportunity with Edmarc
(and to be closer to the
beach!). She has worked

in pediatric hematology/
oncology and home hospice

care and most recently helped to rebuild the inpatient
Pediatric Palliative Care Team at Children’s Health in Dallas.
She received her bachelor’s degree in nursing from the

AL
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University of Texas Arlington and completed her Master of
Science in Palliative Care from the University of Maryland

Baltimore in August 2022.

Amanda considers herself a word nerd and enjoys both
reading and creative writing. She is a certified yoga
instructor and a certified breath coach and tries to
incorporate both practices regularly. On the weekends,
Amanda loves to be outside, whether at the beach orin a
nature park. She also enjoys playing with her Shih-Tzu Hank
and browsing antique stores for treasures.




Thank you ...

Thank you to the many, many individuals, businesses and organizations who make the work Edmarc does possible
and bring joy to our families across Hampton Roads bby donating school supplies, Amazon wish list items, golf silent

auction items, Amazon wish list needs, professional services and more!
May 1, 2022 - September 30, 2022

Anne Ablett

ADP

Alpha Delta Kappa
American Rover
Sonja Barisic
Barnhart Crane

Battlefield Golf Club at
Centerville

The Beauty Tree Spa

Bide-a-Wee Golf Course

Brian Boutot

Mark and Rhonda Byrd

Leanne Callihan

Christian and Tracy Capron

Custom Canines, LTD
Cypress Creek Golfers’ Club
Cypress Point Country Club
Frank DeSantis

Dominion Energy

Elf Patrol, Inc.

Elizabeth Manor

Megan Fahey

First Team

Golf HQ

Greenbrier Country Club
Janet Hayden

Hell’s Point Golf Club
Helping Others Out Daily

Kitty Hawk Kites

Kiwanis of Churchland

Massimo Zanetti

Sierra Melton

Michelle Miller

New Creation Methodist Church
Joseph Noha

Ocean View Golf Course

Josie O’Kane

Paradise Ocean Club

The Pines at Elizabeth City
Golf Course

Sewells Point Golf Course
Sleepy Hole Golf Course
Smithfield Little Theater
Kimberly Stone

Stumpy Lake Golf Course
Suffolk Golf Course
Marc Sukenick

Sharon C. Sutton

Tammy Perry

Joan Tiberi

Virginia Beach National
Golf Club

The Carolina Club Heron Ridge Golf Club

Cedar Point Club Home Depot

Central Machine Shop, Inc. Honey Bee Golf Club
Chesapeake Golf Club Michael and Danielle Huff
Coast DIY Jimmy da Greek’s Deli

The Coffee Shoppe Kempsville Greens Golf Course

Cox Communications Kingsmill Resort

NEW STAFF CONT.

Amy Arditi Kuzemka has

joined Edmarc as a Marketing
Development Manager

with 23 years of marketing
communications experience
across various industries. She will
lead strategic communications
supporting Edmarc’s mission and
set priorities for a comprehensive
public relations plan that establishes Edmarc as the leader in
pediatric hospice and palliative care.

Amy has experience in advertising agency account
management, government relations, the A/E/C industry,
and, most recently, the financial technology space. She
received her bachelor’s degree in Communication Studies
with a concentration in Public Relations and a minor in
Sociology from Virginia Tech. Amy is a lifelong resident of
Williamsburg, where she resides with her husband, son, two
bonus daughters, 3 Labrador retrievers, and two cats. In her
spare time, she practices yoga, boating, cheering on her son
at one of his competitive swims meets, reading, and visiting
local wineries and breweries.

The Pointe W&W Novelty
Poole’s Embroidery, LLC Stephanie Wargel
Glinda Powell White’s Nursery and

Garden Center
Nikki James Zellner

Pups and Pints

The Real Estate Group
Reaver Beach Brewing Co.
Red Wing Golf Club
Riverfront Golf Club

Wes Russell

Beverly Spivey joins Edmarc

as our new Director of Clinical
Services. Beverly has served in
nursing for almost 40 years. She
started her careerin New York

| working in a Level 1 Trauma Center

ll’ | ! for ten years. Upon moving to
h: £ Virginia, Beverly began working at
Children’s Hospital of the King’s
Daughters (CHKD) for an additional ten years while also
working in Bon Secours Maryview Medical Center Emergency
Room. She was also part of a team of nurses that helped the
Naval Medical Center Portsmouth (NMCP) open its Pediatric
ER. While at NMCP, she led an Acute and Chronic clinic
within the Family Practice department for 15 years. Beverly
has also tried her hand in Correctional Medicine and Long-
Term Care as a Supervisor and Educator. Beverly’s nursing
career has been long and varied, but she is happy to be on this
new journey with Edmarc in a position that will bring her to
the best and last stretch. Beverly has one handsome son, four
daughters (doggies), and one beautiful granddaughter with
whom she enjoys spending time.

e e e
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INDIVIDUAL DONORS
May 1,2022 -
September 30, 2022

Mrs. Anne Ablett

Stephen and Nancy Adams
Keith and Paula Adkins
Thomas and Karen Allen
Margaret Ange

Hunter Applewhite
Jonathan and Mari Arena
Michael J. Askew

Maria Angela Austria

Mrs. Katherine Ayer

Mr. and Mrs. Dave Baker
Cathie Bales

Donna Ballard

Vivienne Bannerman
Sheridan & Janice Barber
Marsha Barnes

Donald and Ruth Barrett
Mr. David Barringer
Jeanne S. Bartlett

Carolyn Bass

Karen Bastone

Emily Battin

McKimm Beale

Jason Beard

Mr. Donald J. Beck

Laura Bellows

The Benard Family
Michael and Lynda Benedict
Ms. Frances Benson
Michele Benson

Bruce and Joan Berlin
Siddharth and Priyanka Bhende
James and Wanda Birch
Mr. William A. Blake Il

Joan and Skip Blanchard
Jon and Cynthia Bolling
Foster J. Bolton

Neil and Tracy Bonney
Dawn D. Boroden

Mr. George Bovee

Sylvia Bowen

Steven Bowyer

Blake and Jennifer Boykin
Jeff Boynton

Frank and Sarah Bradley
Bud Brame and Debbie Stitzer-
Brame

Kevin Brennan

Rebekah Brewster

Alan M. Bridgham

Mrs. Mary Briley

Mr. and Mrs. Emerson G. Britt
Randy and Debbie Brobston
Christine Brock

Rebecca Brodney

Silvia Fay Brooks

Jennifer Brown

Lawrence and Katherine Bryant

David Buchanan

John and Hui-Shan
Buddenhagen

Dr. Brian Burkhart

Mary and Roger Burrows

Ms. Sara Burton

Laverne Campana

Ms. Alleen Jane Campbell

Arthur and Phyllis Canupp

Tracy and Christian Capron

George and Rhonda Carlsen

Christine Carpenter

Edward and Kenya Carr

Mrs. Nita Carter

Margaret D Cavitt

Marion L. Chance-Roberts

Allison Chappell

Frances Chavous

Harry and Vivian Christie

Ms. Grace Cibula

Ted and Becky Clemens

Jacqueline Close

William Raymond Cochran

Mr. and Mrs. James A Cochrane

Victoria Coleman

Kathleen Colpetzer

Robert and Dorene Connolly

Mrs. Rita Consolvo

Kevin and Addi Cooke

Mr. William Copeland, Jr.

Thomas Cosgrove

Cara Cotter

Richard Cotter

Rob and Mary Cowling

DeeDee Critzer

Ken and Clara Crumbly

Marjorie Cullen

Ryan and Tracy Cullinan

Steve Cummings and
Sherron Ware

Holly Dallas

Mark and Elizabeth Danley
Mary A Daughtrey
Amanda Decipulo

Susan Delaney

Lisa Delphia

Lara Deni

Cynthia Depass

Cynthia Devlin

Stephen and Deborah Dexter
James Digges

Linda Digges

Ms. Joyce Dignard

Paul and Sylvia Dilgard

Ms. Barbara Dillon

Jeffrey Domark

Sandra Dony

Jack and Diane Dotson
Joe and Letia Drewry

Mrs. Anne Eastes

Steve and Dorne Eastwood
Jacquelin Edwards
Jennifer Edwards

John Eggers

Ruth Elliott

Margaret and Robert Ely
Jo Ann Emmons

Kristen Essex

Margaret Ettel

Mr. John Evans

Dean C. Everton

Anthony Fasciocco

Harry and Nicki Felton
Mrs. Kathy Fleming

Karen Fletcher

Kay Flohre

John and Sarah Ford
Michael Fortuna

Joseph Fowler

Jerome Fowlkes

Toni Fox

Kimberly Freeborough
Charlotte Freeman

Susan Freese

William & Crystal Fuller
David Fussell, Jr.

Lynn Garrett

Aaron and Laura Gehm
Gordon L Gentry Jr.
Megan and Dan Gillispie
Tim and Dawn Glynn

Joan Goins

Ronald K. Goldstein

Mr. G. Royden Goodson Il
Howard Gordon

Ms. Jacqueline Segar Gravatt
Carlyle Gravely

Douglas and Sarah Gray
Ms. Glenda H. Gray

Layla Gray

Ms. Marcia Gray

David and Lynn Greenfield
Lewis and Glenda Greenhouse
Robert Greiner

Leroy and Kathi Griffin
Jeannie Groome

Margaret Gupta

Stephen and Rose Hackney
Robert Halloran

Douglas and Patricia Hankins
Debbie and Charles Harbin
Carl and Teresa Hardee
Timothy and Amanda Harding
Herb and Mary Hargrave
Mrs. Lavern Harrell

Ray and Cindy Harris
Deborah Harris

Denny & Megan Hartlove
Richard and Miriam Hartman
Sam and Denise Harvey
Robert and Barbara Head
Mr. Harold P. Heafner Jr.
Erin Hetland

Ben Hicks

Ms. Lola Hilton

Patrick and Mary Helen Hilton
Joan and Allen Hogge

David and Hottonia Holliday
Karen Holloway

Herbert and Sandra Hollowell
Larry and Carol Holweger
Megan Horne

Faith Hosman

Ms. Lily Hsu

Michael and Danielle Huff
George and Cheryl Hummer
Renee Hunt

Roger and Eli Hunt

Bill Jackson

Marjorie Mayfield Jackson
William and Theresa Jackson
Ellis and Klara James

Mr. David Jancewicz

Lori Jeltema

Pamela Jenkins

Clayton and Dorothy Jenson
Sonya Jimerson

Mr. Kenneth Johnson

Ken and Nancy Jones

Windy and Pixie Jones

Paul Jost & Laura Holmes
Mr. Joseph Joyner

Derek Kahn

Ms. Joyce S. Kallaher

Karen Wagner Kate Swierski
Kenny Keeter

Maryann Kettyle

Lorri and Mike King

Wesley and Nancy King
Elaine Kitchen

Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Kloskin
Kim Koehler

Catherine Koehm

Alexander and Margaret Kon-
czey

Joanne Kowalczyk

Linda Kowles

Ms. Megahn Kramer

Ted and Dottie Kramer

Mr. Gordon L. Lader Jr.
Gerard and Diana Laing
Arben Lami

Sonya Lanier

Katherine Lehman



Daniel and Louella London
Melanie Long

John and Janet Lorts
Robert and Honey Low
Claudia Luehrs

Amy and Yves Lugand
Steven and Mary Ann Lunde
Diana Lyons

JR Lyons

Thomas Major

Mr. Pat Mallon

James and Barbara Mandley
Karen Mardis

Michael and Susan Marens
Sherry Marmon

Bobby and Pamela Martin
David and Cecilia Martin
Benjamin and Tara Mather
Erica McCarthy

Shirley McDaniel

Connie and Clyde McFarland
Bobbie and Michael McGuire
Mrs. Dawn McKenzie

Ms. Karen McKinley

Paul McRae

Randy and Jackie Menefee
Travis and Virginia Menefee
Ciara Metcalfe

Jane and Duane Miller

Jeff and Linda Minnix

Gil and Charlotte Minor
Stephen and Betsy Mitchell
SK Monahan

Richard and Margaret Morrow
Edward and Karen Munson
Mark and Katherine Munson
Lee and Mary Murphy
Christine Murray

Peter and Nicole Murray
Billy and Ruth Nagle

John and Tracy Nelms
Charlotte Newsom

Joseph Noha

Jaimie Noll

Deborah & John Noon
Prince and Edward Norfleet
Diane Norton

Raymond Norton

Mary Noyes

Max Noyes

Michael and Kathleen O’Connor
Lucy M. Oliver

Gregg and Gloria Olson
Richard and Karen O'Reilly
Mr. Rufus Owen |lI

Tabitha Packer

Stephanie Pagano

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Pagano
Peter and Lois Palermo

Ronnie Parham

David and Judy Parker
Anthony Pauroso

Sylvia C. Payne

Virginia Payne

Allen and Erica Perrel
Joey Perry

Nancy Perry

Tammy Perry

Jeffrey and Maryanne Persons
Ms. Christine Piersall
Annie Plummer

Larry Pope

Mr. Phillip Powell

Ms. Michelle Prendergast
Rebecca J. Price

Mr. John M. Profilet

Ms. Carol Quinn

Mr. Aleksandar Rajkovic
Mrs. Rose Mary Rakowski
Jeannie Rees

Bill Reid

Joe and Danielle Reubel
Allan and Harriet Reynolds
Mr. George Richardson
Brian and Betsy Roberts
Stacy Rogers

Keri Rohlfs

The Rountrees

Mr. Richard A. Russell

Joe and Sandy Rutecki
Kimberly Ryder

Erin Sadler

Dr. and Mrs. Yoel Sadovsky
Heidi Salway

Michael Sanderl

Wanda M. Sannicandro
Joe and Brenda Saunders
Mr. and Mrs. Clifton Savage
Catherine Schaum

Donna Scherrer

Jennifer Schley Johnson
Ronald and Barbara Schneider
Jim Seagraves

Susan Shaffer

Ann Shotter

James and Elizabeth Shumadine
Tracie Nichole Sims

Ms. Barbara Sivertson
Anita Smith

Elizabeth Smith

Keith and Gisela Smith
Travis Smith

Dorothy E. Snipes

Bruce & Christine Snyder
Albert and Doretha Spells
Mr. Clarence A Spinler
Trina Starling

Cherrill Staudter

Mr. Lawrence Steingold
Curtis and Diane McKenzie
Ms. Katina Stockbridge
Dwayne and Sylvia Stokes
William and Catherine Stone
Charlotte Stoughton

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Sult
Sharon C. Sutton

David Swartz

Howard & Bobbie Tabor
Noel and Nancy Talcott
Mrs. Fran Taylor

Jillian Taylor

Marty Thomas

Tyrone and Shantel Thomas
Dr. Joseph Toland

Lindsay Usher

Latoya Valmond

John and Vivian Van Selow
David Vanderwerf

Ellen and Willie Vasser
Brenda Vaughan

Pierre and Lisa Verdin

Ms. Donna Vick

Charity Volman-Winn
Travis Wade

Mr. Kevin Walck

Judy Walker

Elizabeth Wallace Johnson
Harryet H. Wallace-Boulster
Ms. Wivona M. Ward

Ms. Stephanie Wargel
David Watts

Mr. and Mrs. Kilburn L. White
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel E. White
Chris and Stephanie White
Kerri Whitley

Rebecca Whitley

Michael Wilco

Debbie Williams

Ms. Deborah K. Williams
Donnie Williams

Helen & Ned Williams
Shafron Williams

Anne Williamson

Lauren Wilson

Lisa Wilson

Nancy Wilson

Vickie and Danny Wilson
Roy Winkel

Randy Winslow

Lewis and Judith Witt

Ms. Eva Wolf

George and Luanne Wong
Carl and Charlyne Wood
Edith M. Wood

Mr. Charles A Wright
Marianne G. Yoder

Pamela Zdravecky-Usher

ORGANIZATION DONORS
May 11,2022 -
September 30, 2022

Albemarle Area United Way
AmazonSmile Foundation
Ames Real Estate Group Inc
ATCO Hauling
Barnhart Crane
Bay Diesel Corp.
Big Ugly Brewing
The Stanley Blaxton Foundation
Branscome, Inc.
Capital Group Companies
Charitable Foundation
Children’s Health
Foundation, Inc.
ColonialWebb
Combined Federal Campaign
Don, Susan & Kathleen Comer
Fund of the Southeast Virginia
Community Foundation
Cooper Hurley Injury Lawyers
Cox Communications
Cox Construction
Davies Commercial
Masonry, Inc.
Deep Creek United
Methodist Church
Dominion Enterprises
Empire Distributors of
North Carolina, Inc.
Fairview Church of Christ
First Presbyterian Church
Franklin-Southampton
Area United Way
Green Acres
Presbyterian Church
Groundworks Operations, LLC
Hudgins Contracting Corp.
Indian Creek Productions
J.C. Driskill, Inc.
JMT (Johnson, Mirmiran
& Thompson)
Judy Boone Realty, Inc.
King’s Grant Presbyterian
Church
Kingsmill Ladies Golf Association
Kiwanis Club of Chesapeake, Inc.
Kiwanis Club of Churchland
Kiwanis Club of Mercury 64
Kiwanis Club of Norfolk Inc.
Kiwanis Club of Virginia Beach
Kroger Community Rewards
Langley for Families Foundation
Legacy Financial Planning &
Insurance Services, LLC
Leonard Graphics, Inc.
LifeNet Health
Link-Belt Mid-Atlantic
Liz Moore & Associates

serving children with life-threatening illnesses since 1978 17



Lytle Title & Escrow, L.L.C.

Michael A. Kahn Family
Foundation

Naval Civilian Managers
Association

Naval Officers’ Spouses’
Club HR

Neighbors Purpose

New Horizons Presbyterian
Church

Newport News Shipbuilding

Nissan of Elizabeth City

Norfolk Christian Schools

Norfolk Southern

One Hour Heating and Air

Conditioning

Order of the Eastern Star

Peninsula Networking
Exchange Club

Persons Orthopaedic Sports
Medicine and Joint
Replacement Center, P.C.

Peter Decker Children’s
Charity, Inc.

Pilot Club of Suffolk

PIT Foundation Inc

Pledgeling Foundation

Portsmouth Service League

Powell Valley National Bank

Presbytery of the Peaks

Priority Auto Group

Q.E.D. Systems

The John Quadrino Foundation

Reaver Beach Brewing Co.

Restore Church

Richard Bennett Trust

Richmond Primoid

Riverside Baptist Church

CHARGE IT

Roanoke Cement Company

Rotary Club of Smithfield

Rotary Club of Suffolk

Sentara Healthcare

Somerton, USFW

St. John’s Charitable Trust

Third Presbyterian Church

Tidewater HOG

TowneBank Foundation

The Treasure Shop

Trinity Episcopal Church

Tri-Tec

United National Free &
Accepted Masons

United Way of Central Maryland

United Way of Greater
Atlanta, Inc.

United Way of Greater
Richmond & Petersburg

United Way of South
Hampton Roads

United Way of Southwestern
Pennsylvania

United Way of the Virginia
Peninsula

Valerie Stevens LLC

Violet Greco Foundation

Virginia Baptist Foundation

Virginia Beach Shag Club

W.F. Magann Corporation

Walgreens

Whitetail Trucking Inc

The Wilmington District

Windsor Congregational
Christian Church

WR Systems

Did you know you could easily set up a monthly
donation to Edmarc with your credit card?
Edmarc gladly accepts donations made using a Visa,
MasterCard, American Express or Discover card on our
website. You can make a one-time donation or set up

a monthly giving amount. You can even call our office
at (757) 967-9251 and charge your donation right

over the phone. We'll mail you an acknowledgement
letter with the date and amount. Edmarc thanks you in
advance for your kindness and generosity!
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NEW STAFF CONT.

Dr. Linda Pegram has taken
on the role of Chief Medical
Director for Edmarc. The
creation of the Chief Medical
Director position was part

of the vision for Edmarc’s
expansion plan. Dr. Pegram
has been volunteering with
Edmarc for over 15 years,
serving on the Board of
Directors and as our Volunteer Medical Director.

Having Dr. Pegram on staff will give her the opportunity to
be more actively involved in patient care. She will dedicate
one day a week to do home visits with the staff and to
participate in Edmarc’s interdisciplinary team meetings.

In addition to being Edmarc’s Chief Medical Director,

Dr. Pegram is a Pediatric Hematologist-Oncologist with
Children’s Specialty Group and serves as the Medical
Director of the Oncology Palliative Care Team at Children’s
Hospital of The King’s Daughters (CHKD). Her connections
with all of the pediatric subspecialists at CHKD and at Naval
Medical Center Portsmouth will be a conduit for Edmarc to
help us provide the best care possible for our patients and
their families.

When asked what she hopes for the future of Edmarc

and of the MD role on Edmarc’s staff, she responded by
saying, “First of all, | am quite honored and privileged to

be the first MD in this role! There have been many who
have served faithfully as medical directors of Edmarcin a
fully volunteer capacity since Edmarc’s inception, but it is
time to have physicians as integral part of Edmarc’s team
and infrastructure. Our vision is to expand this role over
time to a full-time physician position within Edmarc, ideally
shared between two or more physicians with different areas
of clinical expertise so that we can adequately serve the
needs of our diverse patient population. | am very excited
about the possibilities this role brings and | look forward

to being on site in the office in Portsmouth and soon in
Williamsburg. Most of all, however, | look forward to the
opportunity to spend more time with our staff caring for

our patients and their families in
e’
K\(J "‘\
¢*

their homes. This is where | was
meant to be...this is where my heart

”

IS.




MEET THE NEW BOARD MEMBERS

TERESA E. BILYEU - MSN,
RN, NPD-BC

Tess Bilyeu is the Director of
Patient Care Services & Magnet
Program Director at Sentara
Leigh Hospital. Tess holds an
MSN from Western Governors
University, is certified in Nursing
Professional Development
through ANCC and is specially
trained in Lean Six Sigma (yellow
& green belt) and CITI (Human/
Biomedical Research). She
currently oversees Sentara
Leigh Hospital’s Community Outreach, Patient Experience,
Patient Advocates, Guest Services, Volunteers, Nursing
Education, IV Team, Wound Care, Diabetes Education,
Chaplaincy, Nursing Professional Practice/ Development,
Nursing Shared Governance, Evidence-Based Practice/
Research, nursing accolades (Magnet, PRISM, etc.) and
nursing sensitive indicators (mortality rates, falls, pressure
injuries, etc.). As an active nurse leader, Tess holds
professional nursing organization memberships with AONL,
ANPD, ANA/VNA, SMYS & VONEL (currently sitting on the
VONEL's Board of Directors). Her professional strengths
include transformational leadership, clinical data analysis,
project management, attainment of strategic imperatives,
community relations, nursing recognition, nursing article
publications, and nursing research exemplifying her passion
for advancing the nursing profession.

ALPHONSO JEROME
FOWLKES

Jerome Fowlkes is the Senior
Vice President and Chief
Human Resources Officer for
Langley Federal Credit Union.
He joined Langley in January

of 2022 after serving as the
Chief Administrative Officer
for Virginia ABC Authority.
Jerome has over 30 years of
experience in finance, human
resources, and administration in
both the private and public sector. Among his most notable

experiences, Jerome served as a senior financial expert

to the Federal Communications Commission during the
mid-1990s where he helped facilitate the communications
spectrum that is used for today’s mobile phones. In the
private sector, Jerome was an entrepreneur for over seven
years owning and operating Great Clips hair salons in
Northern Virginia while working full-time in several federal
agencies. Jerome received his Bachelor of Science degree
in Finance from Virginia Tech and his MBA from the College
of William & Mary. He has served on the Virginia Tech
Alumni Association Board of Directors and the Pamplin
College of Business Alumni Advisory Board. He is the father
to three sons and grandfather of three granddaughters.
Edmarc means something to him “because it’s about caring
for people when they need someone to just help. That’s the
spirit that makes the world a better place”

BETSY ROBERTS

Betsy Roberts brings over 30
years of active community
involvement and leadership
experience to the Edmarc
board. Committed to her local
community, Betsy has served

8 On numerous non-profit boards,
acted as an Executive Director,
and is a seasoned fundraiser,
event planner, and volunteer.

With a background in financial services, Betsy brings an
ideal combination of business acumen and philanthropic
involvement to our board.

Betsy is excited to work closely with our organization to
help raise awareness and increase our ability to serve more
families in our community. Passionate about living a healthy
lifestyle, she loves working out, playing tennis, and walking
her two golden retrievers in the North End of Virginia
Beach, where she lives with her husband and two children.

e e e
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